## HOW DOES KNGS SUPPORT STUDENTS WITH SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS THEOUGH TRANSITION?

Kings Norton Girls' School works with schools, colleges and other settings to support students through transition from one educational setting to another.

If your child is moving from Primary to Secondary school, we will work with the SENCO and class teacher at their primary school to ensure that we understand your daughter's needs and can plan for them when she moves to us. Sometimes we will attend annual review meetings and specialist service meetings at primary schools to help us gather all the relevant information. We can also arrange extra visits to Kings Norton Girls' School to help with your daughter's transition. We make every effort to complete their One Page Profile at the earliest opportunity to ensure that staff are aware of their needs and how to best support them.

As your daughter approaches the end of her time at Kings Norton Girls we will work with her to ensure she has high aspirations about employment and further education. Discussions about students' futures will focus on what they want to achieve and the best way we can support them. Helping them consider the right post-16 option is part of this planning. In Year 10 our Careers Coordinator will support students to explore courses and places of study. In Year 11 the school will work to ensure students have firm plans for their post-16 options. Year 12 and 13 pupils with special education needs will also have opportunities to discuss further education options and career paths. Any information about previous SEN provision will be shared by the SENCO with the further education or training provider.